
40 C.F.R. § 716.21
Chemical specific reporting requirements.

(a) Health and safety studies reportable under part 716 for the following chemical substances, mixtures, or
categories of chemical substances, as listed in § 716.120, must be submitted or listed only as specified in
this section:

(1) For 3H-1,2,4-triazole-3-thione, 5-amino-1,2-dihydro- and imidazo[4,5-d]imidazole-2,5-(1H,3H)-dione,
tetrahydro-, all unpublished environmental effects studies and health effects studies on pharmacokinetics,
genotoxicity, subchronic toxicity, immunotoxicity, carcinogenicity, reproductive effects, and developmental
toxicity where the purity of 3H-1,2,4-triazole-3-thione, 5-amino-1,2-dihydro- or imidazo[4,5-d]imidazole-
2,5-(1H,3H)-dione, tetrahydro- is greater than or equal to 90% of the test substance by weight must be
submitted.

(2) For benzenamine, 3-chloro-2,6-dinitro-N,N-dipropyl-4-(trifluoromethyl)-, all unpublished
environmental effects studies including bioconcentration, environmental fate studies on biodegradation, and
health effects studies on pharmacokinetics, subchronic toxicity, mutagenicity, reproductive effects, and
developmental toxicity, and carcinogenicity where the purity of benzenamine, 3-chloro-2,6-dinitro-N,N-
dipropyl-4-(trifluoromethyl)- is greater than or equal to 90% of the test substance by weight must be
submitted.

(3) For stannane, dimethylbis[(1-oxoneodecyl)oxy]-, all unpublished environmental effects studies including
bioconcentration, environmental fate studies on hydrolysis and biodegradation and health effects studies on
pharmacokinetics, subchronic toxicity, mutagenicity, neurotoxicity, reproductive effects, and developmental
toxicity, and carcinogenicity where the purity of stannane, dimethylbis[(1-oxoneodecyl)oxy]- is greater than
or equal to 90% of the test substance by weight must be submitted.

(4) For benzene, 1,3,5-tribromo-2-(2-propenyloxy)-, all unpublished environmental effects studies including
bioconcentration, environmental fate studies on biodegradation and health effects studies on
pharmacokinetics, subchronic toxicity, neurotoxicity, reproductive effects, and developmental toxicity, and
carcinogenicity where the purity of benzene, 1,3,5-tribromo-2-(2-propenyloxy)- is greater than or equal to
90% of the test substance by weight must be submitted.
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